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November Memory Verse:  
 
 

 Now as you excel in everything ñin faith, in speech, in knowledge, in utmost eagerness, 
and in our love for you ñso we want you to excel also in this generous undertaking.  

2 Corinthians 8:7  
 

 

      

As we approach the 2018 Annual Pledge Campaign, we reflect back on our last two 

years of giving. Last yearôs focus was ñGiving in gratitude,ò and the year before it was 

ñGiving in Grace.ò This yearôs theme is ñGiving in Generosity.ò Giving in generosity 

implies that you are giving, expecting nothing in return. However, giving to First Church 

results in qu9te a variety of things that come back to us. We are provided with a 

beautiful and well cared for place to worship. We have numerous adult classes to pick 

from. We have a vibrant Childrenôs Ministry, reaching out to our community. We have 

an engaged and growing Youth group. We have a caring welcoming staff. And we also 

provide a safe place for various community groups to meet.  

In order to continue to provide all of these services, we ask that you once again give 

your attention to the Pledge Campaign. Pledge cards are being distributed, and we ask 

that you return those ay your earliest opportunity. These are important in the Finance 

Committeeôs planning and budgeting process. We always approach our annual budget 

knowing that God will provide for the needs of the church. This is done through the 

commitments made by our generous members.  

We have had an awesome 2018 at First Church, with our Capital Campaign, and the 

commitment that weôve made to our church building and its future. Allowing this 

building to be well used by our members and our community requires all of our support 

The Finance Committee has been working hard to keep the annual budget increases to 

an absolute minimum. There are certain increased costs that we have little control over, 

and others like properly paying our staff, that are necessary and that will require some 

increase in giving. Please prayerfully consider how you can contribute to First Church in 

2019.  

Rich Elrod, Finance Committee Chair 
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As every year we will engage in a three week stewardship 

theme this month. This is the third installment of a series 

on stewardship that we started three years ago called 

ñFirst, we give of ourselves.ò This yearôs subtheme is 

ñGIVING IN GENEROSITY.ò Pastor Carrie will be our 

guest preacher on the second weekend. It is meaningful 

that we kick off this theme with the celebration of All 

Saints Day when we are invited to honor the lives of 
those that have passed. Many of them have been great 

examples of encouragement for what it means to live a 

lifestyle of generosity. It is also meaningful to have the 

day of Thanksgiving conclude our contemplation of 

generosity. Pastor Liz will lead us in worship on the last 

weekend of November and prepare us for the season of 

Advent which will start in December. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

November 2018 Preaching Plan 

Stewardship theme: First, We Give of Ourselves.  

Year Three: Giving in Generosity 
 

November 3/4 All Saints weekend, no communion 

 Text: Philippians 2:1-11  

 Theme: Godôs Generosity 

 All Saints Ceremony 

 

November 10/11 Rev. Carrie Kreps Wegenast preaching, 

 Communion 

 Text: 2 Corinthians 8:1-7 

 Theme: Generosity and Blessing 

 

November 17/18 Commitment weekend 

 Text: John 12:1-8 

 Theme: Giving in Generosity 

 

November 24/25 Pastor Liz preaching 

 Text: Isaiah 10:1-6. 

 Theme: Foreshadowing the Greatest Revelation 
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Pastorôs Ponderings November 2018 
 

Generous in Prayer 
 

How is it going with your prayer life? I spoke with a gentleman a few days ago who 

lamented that so often prayer is only a matter of sharing joys&concerns with God. He 

lamented this because he knew and wants to believe that prayer is so much more than 

that. What about you? Is praying a mere matter of exchanging joys and concerns with 

your Maker? Or are there further levels of depth in your communication with God? 

Bringing our joys and our concerns before God is certainly a vital indication of an 

authentic relationship. Expressing joy, even over simple seemingly superfluous things 

like the weather, changes ones attitude for the better. But there is something about going 

a step further: when we turn our joy into adoration and praise we follow the example of 

Jesus who taught us to start our prayers to God with phrases like ñOur Fatheré hallowed 

by thy name.ò Our concerns can also go a step further: They can be true outcries of our 

pain and frustration. We find some powerful examples for this in the Old Testament 

Psalms.  

Praising God, crying out to God, these are ways to deepen our prayer life. But there is an 

additional practice that we can engage in to strengthen our prayer life: What about 

explicitly asking God for direction and guidance? 

If you have not been in the habit recently to ask God for direction I want to invite you to 

do it. Asking for direction not only strengthens our faith of expecting Godôs answer ï it 

also invites us toward authentic obedience. When we ask for direction we also signal that 

we are willing to follow that direction. Thatôs the classical expression of faithfulness and 

obedience. ñObedienceò may not be one of the cool words of our daily cultural reality; to 

some of us it may even invoke images of fear ï but God invites us to overcome such 

images and seek him as our heavenly parent whose direction we can safely follow. 

May you be blessed as you explore new depths in your personal prayer life. 

 

Truly yours,  
 

                                                    
Pastor Markus 

 

 

 
 
 
  

Make prayer a first priority, 

instead of a last resort. 
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October 10th we started our wonderful 

ñWednesday Night Live PLUSò.  It has been 

fantastic, and weôre filling up the church!  All 

who are involved are having an awesome time 

in one of our amazing ministries from Kidz 

Konnecton to Christ-Centered Meditation, 

Youth Group to Long Story Short: the Gospel 

of Mark Bible Study (see p. 14 for pictures of 

the Carpentry and Card Making classes). The 

Holy Spirit is with us.  If you havenôt had a 

chance yet to join one of our many ministries, 

please feel free to come for our weeks in 

November (7th and 14th)! 

You can be a part of: 

ü Kidz Konnection 

ü Sunshine Singers 

ü Youth Group 

ü Sanctuary Choir 

ü Creating Cards 

ü Carpenterôs Workshop 

ü Christ-Centered Meditation 

ü Prayer Warriors 

ü Long Story Short: Mark Bible Study 

 

We would love to see you there! 

 

With Godôs love, 

 
 
 

Pastor Liz 

     
 

 

Church Records  
 

 

 

 

 

Baptism: 
 10-14-2018  

 Evelyn Ana-Suri, daughter of Dennis and Becky Somers   

 Frank Thomas, son of  Dennis and Becky Somers  

 Stella Marie, daughter of Dennis and Becky Somers 

   

Deaths: 
 10-03-2018 

  Jean Getsfried 

 

New Members:  

 10-20-2018  

  Jenilee Cartwright 

  Larry and Laura Greger 

   

 10-21-2018 

  Liann Larson 

  Laurie Wittkopf   

  Brian and Megan DeJager 

 

 

 

We are excited to introduce a new 

ministry meeting at First Church. 

Starting in November, First Church  

will  be hosting Living Water United 

Methodist Church on Sunday afternoons 

in our Chapel.  Living Water UMC is a 

congregation that is reaching the 

Congolese people in the Fox Valley and 

Oshkosh.  We are honored to provide a 

space for Pastor Shadrach and his 

congregation.  Living Water UMC is 

funded by Oshkosh: First UMC and the 

Conference. Help us to welcome this 

congregation as you see them here! 

 

Living Water  

United Methodist Church 

Pastor Shadrach 
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November 11th is Charge Conference 
 

Join us for our Annual Charge Conference on November 11th at 6:00 p.m. at Neenah Faith United Methodist 

Church. The address is 1025 Tullar Rd, Neenah. This year we will, again have a combined conference with all 

other churches of our circuit. Plan for about one and a half hours of meeting time. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Capital Campaign Projects Update 
 

The Board of Trustees at the last meeting voted to proceed with updating the lower level of the of the 1924 building.  The 

remodel consists of carpeting several classrooms, painting the hallway wall, new ceiling tiles and a vinyl plank floor in the 

hallways.  New doors to replace the old doors, painting of the door casings and trim and new lighting fixtures in one of the 

hallways.  Work has already begun on this project with an expected completion date of the middle of November. 

The air-conditioning project of the Sanctuary and new controls is in process with completion of the heating and air-

conditioning to be done by sometime before the end of 2018.  The remaining air-conditioning and heating controls will be 

completed sometime in early 2019. 

The electrical upgrade to include the new power panel and upgrade to the existing WE Energies power pole and 

transformer will take place sometime in November of this year. 

Other items completed were not part of the Capital Projects is the painting of the sign for the church on the corner of Drew 

and Franklin.  The large stain glass window above the main entrance on Drew Street has been painted. 

The Board of Trustees truly appreciate the financial and prayerful support of the members and friends of First United 

Methodist Church, thank you. 

 

Board of Trustees 

 

Capital Campaign Financial Update 
 

To date, nearly $1.1 million has been received towards the Capital Campaign. Nearly $800,000 of that has been paid out 

for projects and the rest will go for construction that is already underway.  Capital Campaign giving pledges go through 

May of 2020 ï and additional projects will be started as the funds come in. 

Lynn Halley, Finance Manager 

 



5 | P a g e 

 
 

  

                 
             

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Cookie Walk is Coming! 
The Cookie Walk is Coming! 

December 16th! 
 

The Holiday Season is upon us and Christmas is right around the 

corner.   The Mothers of Growing Disciples will once again be 

offering you the chance to cross one more thing off your holiday 

list-Christmas cookies and baking.  The annual Cookie Walk will 

be held on December 16th.  This is MOGDôs major fund raiser 

for the year and proceeds will be donated to organizations and 

families within our church and local communities.  Mark your 

calendars and plan on having your Christmas baking done! 

Also, please consider making a donation to the cookie walk.  

You can drop off bakery in the church kitchen on December 15th 

between 10:00 am and 2:00 pm or on December 16th before the 

9:00 am service.  If you are able to donate bakery, please 

indicate this on the ñYou Can Count on Meò found in your 

weekly bulletin, or just drop off your bakery items at church!   

Thank you in advance for your help and support. 

 

 

Itõs Time to Ring Those Bells! 
 

Once again First United will be ringing bells for The Salvation Army.  Sign-up sheets will be available at church the first 3 

weekends in November or you may call Ruth at 202-3300 for the time and location of your choice. All unfilled slots will 

be given back to The Salvation Army on Monday, November 19th.   

The days we need to fill are Friday, Dec. 7th and Saturday, Dec. 8th at: 

 

¶ Shopko at Northland Mall ï inside both doors ï clothing and pharmacy doors 

2-4 pm, 4-6 pm, or 6-8 pm (both Friday and Saturday) 

 

¶ Festival Foods on Northland ï inside NW door, 2-4 pm, 4-6 pm, or 6-8 pm (both Friday and Saturday) 

 

¶ Woodmanôs ï inside- produce area door, 2-4 pm, 4-6 pm, or 6-8 pm (both Friday and Saturday) 

 

¶ Festival Foods ï Menasha,  4-6 pm only on Friday, Dec. 7th and 2-4 pm only on Saturday, Dec. 8th 

 

¶ Walgreens on Calumet Street. 4-6 pm only on Friday, Dec. 7th  and 2-4 pm only on Saturday, Dec. 8th 

 

Mills Fleet Farm ï inside kettle, 2-4 pm, 4-6 pm, or 6-8 pm (both Friday and Saturday) 

 

Help us fill these slots AND the kettles!  You can sign up by yourself or with family and friends for as many times as fits 

your schedule.  Your help is greatly appreciated and fills a huge need serving those in the community.  If youôd still like to 

ring bells for The Salvation Army but none of these times work for you, you can still sign up as part of First United.  Go to 

The Salvation Army Website, click on volunteer bell ringer and sign in using firstum  for both your user name and 

password.  Thank you. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MOGD (Motherôs of Growing Disciples) 

would like to invite mothers and their 

children to an outing at Heckrodt Wetland 

Reserve (1305 Plank Rd. Menasha) on 

November 10th at 9:30 a.m.  

There is an indoor area to explore and 

walking trails. Please dress appropriate for 

the weather. If it is cold and rainy there is 

an area inside we can still meet up and let 

the children explore.  

 

ñMothers united in the fellowship of 

Christ, raising Christian families and 

serving in the community.ò 
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2018 Church Budget Update 

as of September 30 
 

Total Income 

$642,984 
 

Budgeted Income 

$642,646 
 

Total Expenses 

$636,692 
 

Through September overall income is nearly exactly what was 

budgeted! Expenses continue to be slightly below budget.   

So for the year, we have spent $6,000 less than received. 

 

Memorial Gifts  
 

The Memorial Ministry Team would like to acknowledge purchases since August 2017 in memory of the following  

loved ones: 

¶ Spark Bibles given to families of babies being baptized.  Given in memory of Ruth Mudrock, Snow Adams,  

Marion Netzel, Norman and Darcy Nussbaum, Tommie Wereley, and Mable Balke. 

¶ Capital Campaign in memory of Bob Christenson. 

¶ UMCOR in memory of Lucille Mauermann. 

¶ Grief Share materials in memory of Bob Freeman, Bob Christenson, Vern Reistad, and David Day. 

¶ 3rd grade Bibles in memory of Archie and Mary Mauk, and Lonn Ostorero. 

¶ Confirmation Bibles in honor of Kyle Ryan and Amanda Malaney. 

¶ Church library book in memory of Lucille Mauermann. 

¶ Puppet Ministry in memory of Dorothy Grimmer. 

¶ 20 new Pew Bibles in memory of Millie Wallace and Marilee Kuhn. 

¶ A Crown of Thorns (used during Lent and Easter season) in memory Dorothy Groves. 

¶ 40 Stoles to be used by Sanctuary Choir in memory of Marie Boardman. 

¶ An outside bench in the courtyard in memory of Bob Christenson. 

¶ Some new plants in the courtyard in memory of Wilbur Hack. 

¶ Clear tote storage bins used by Christian Education in memory of Helen Meidam, Tom Hughes, and   

Pete Christensen. 

 

Memorial Gifts are also permanently recorded in a red memorial book which is located in the narthex under a glass 

drawer.  It is updated a couple of times per year. Anyone is able to look at it.  Just pull it out of the drawer.  Please do 

not remove it from the building and place it back in the drawer when finished looking at it.   

 

The Memorial Ministry Team continues to find appropriate ways to use memorial funds.  Memorial gifts are made to 

the church by the family and friends of a loved one.  Making a memorial gift to the church is one way to celebrate a 

beloved personôs life.  Memorials can be listed as designated or undesignated.  In the case of larger donations, the 

Memorial Ministry Team is dedicated to working with the family to identify an appropriate purchase(s) or designation 

for the memorial fund gift.  Questions contact any Memorial Team member:  Terry Weinfurter, chair, or Audrey 

Brandt, JoAnn DuVall, Phyllis Freeman, Doris & Ruel Gatewood, Martha Kulhavy, Bonnie LeClair, Edna Luckow, 

Lynda McLaughlin, Sue Tabbert, or a pastor. 

 

Donôt forgeté 
 

November 4th 
at 

2 a.m.  
 set your clocks 
back an hour! 
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